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Xavier High School is a proud member  

of  the St. Francis Xavier Catholic School 

System,  and has been accredited by  
AdvanceED (formerly the North Central  

Association) since 1970. 

Dear Xavier Family- 

 

Here is a piece of information that is not exactly breaking news ï a Xavier education is  

expensive. Families sacrifice to provide an outstanding Catholic education for their young  

people. Parishes continue to generously support us even as their collections wane. There is a  

certain sticker shock that comes with the first sight of the tuition at Xavier High School, a  

contemplation of ñwhat else could I do with that kind of money?ò Yet families persevere. I  

remember my own parents driving cars from a different generation, crossing their fingers that the 

car would start, and planning ñvacationsò to scenic places like Fremont, Wisconsin in order to 

save enough money to pay for Catholic High School. We appreciate your faith in what we do as a 

school. Still, this is the time of year where our advancement events kick into full gear, starting 

with Celebrate at the end of January and culminating with our second annual Xavier Day on May 

30. I want to take a moment this month to express appreciation for all of the work that goes into 

those events. 

 

It might be surprising to you that a Xavier education costs considerably less on a per pupil basis 

than education at one of our local public schools. We are doing more with less, and I hope that 

our parents and benefactors see that we do everything possible to maximize the power of our 

budget. Even with that budget-conscious approach, our system still needs to fill a significant gap 

between tuition and parish subsidies and the expenses of offering this educational program. That 

is where our Advancement Department comes in. A small army of volunteers, coordinated by our 

advancement team- Bob Biebel, Lisa Pfaff and Stephanie Zinser ï dedicates hundreds of hours to 

planning, staging, and publicizing our advancement initiatives. Perhaps you have enjoyed the first 

edition of the new X Magazine this year, or you receive our St. Francis Xavier Fund appeal. 

Alumni are engaged through events ranging from the Alumni Hall of Fame to a special tent at 

Food Fair. Class reunions and tours are coordinated, new parts of the Xavier culture like our  

display honoring Xavier veterans are initiated, and connections are established so that our current 

students can benefit from the experience and wisdom of our alumni around the world.  

Advancement is a multifaceted task and our staff does an incredible job. 

 

As I write this letter, our office is deluged with parent volunteers who have been here for days 

preparing for Celebrate. They are collecting auction items, staging, writing the program, planning 

the setup and entertainment for the evening, and generally providing the support necessary to 

make such a massive undertaking possible. This month, I think I have seen some of our parent 

volunteers more than I have seen some of our teachers! In case we do not get the chance to  

express our appreciation, let me say thank you to all of those who make Celebrate possible. On 

behalf of our students and faculty, thank you for making a Xavier education possible. Thanks for 

taking on the part time job of volunteering so that our small staff can accomplish such amazing 

things. Thank you to all of those who attend Celebrate and generously support us that evening. It 

is an event that everyone should experience ï Lisa Pfaff and her team outdo themselves every 

year. 

  

Quick sidenote - the principal package for the high school is up for bid again this year. There is a 

certain competition among the principals for whose package is most sought after. If youôre  

coming to Celebrate or bidding online, feel free to bid early and often. I am all about bragging 

rightsé 

 

When Celebrate ends and the days get longer, we turn our attention to Food Fair and the Tour de 

Francis. These events also rely on the generous efforts of volunteers to be successful. Whether 

you are volunteering in one of the booths, helping with the bike rides, or coming straight from 

riding to Food Fair just to enjoy the cuisine, please make yourself a part of the spring events. 

Many hands make for light work. Part of what makes our community powerful is that we do 

these things together. Give us a couple of hours on a Sunday in May. Volunteer as a family.  

Connect with your heritage. Trust me, in the months to come, youôll get plenty of information 

about how you can help. Thanks again for all you do to support Xavier. We are extremely 

blessed! 

 

For Godôs Greater Glory, 

 
Mike Mauthe 

Principal 
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All tuition questions are handled  through the Central  

Office.  Please call that office if you have any questions  

regarding charges or payments to your account.  The number 

there is 735-9380.    

 

A sincere thank you to all parents who report absences and  

delayed arrival times for their students!!  Accurate attendance is 

very important and this year calls to parents have been  

minimal.  Please remember to send a written note when your 

student needs an early dismissal. 

 

Lunch accounts should always have an available  

balance.  You may access your studentôs lunch account at any 

time.  Notices of overdrawn accounts are emailed from the  

Central Office.  Please contact Madalyn Long if you have any 

specific questions regarding an account. 

From the Business/ 

 Attendance Office 

Parent-Teacher Conferences 
 

Parent-Teacher Conferences for the third term will be held on 

Wednesday, February 21 from 4:00 to 7:00 pm.  They will be 

held in the commons and gathering space. 

 Scrip News 

The Future Family Scrip Credit 

New program for Scrip to help future Xavier families with  

tuition! 

 

Upon the birth of their child, a family can contact Roy Clark at 

the Scrip office. He will then set up a Shop with Scrip account 

for them. The family and their extended family or friends can  

purchase Scrip through Xavier. The credits from their monthly 

purchases will be accrued until their child starts school at  

Xavier Catholic Schools. 

 

For more information, please contact Roy (920) 702-5510 or 

rclark@xaviercatholicschools.org 

 

COME AND SUPPORT YOUR CHILDREN 

THROUGH PRAYER! 

 

Praying for Your Children Every Month 

 
Parenting is the best of jobs and at times, the most difficult of 

jobs. One where we need God to guide us and a community to 

support us. This is an opportunity to join other parents and pray 

for ñourò children. A time to ask God to make His presence a 

part of your childrenôs life and work powerfully on their  

behalf. This is open to all parents, relatives and neighbors to 

pray together for any and all of your children. No need to sign 

up. Every third Tuesday during the school year from 6:30pm - 

7:00pm in the Xavier Chapel. 

 

Any questions contact Ann McKnight: 

amcknight@xaviercatholicschools.org 

Junior Parent Night 

 
All parents of  juniors are encouraged to attend this meeting 

on Wednesday, February 7 at 6:30 p.m. in the Xavier Fine 

Arts Theatre. The counselors will review your studentôs tran-

script and discuss course selections for senior year. In addi-

tion, we will discuss topics pertaining to the junior timeline; 

college entrance exams, finding the right college, college vis-

its, the application, and our junior meetings with your student. 

MEDICAL MENTORING - is a program which 

allows students considering a career in the medical field to 

have an in-depth job shadowing experience in a number of 

health care areas.  Medical mentoring is open  

only to juniors.  Any junior interested in participating in  

medical mentoring this summer should apply. Interested stu-

dents can pick up an information sheet in the counseling suite.   

 

Applications will be available online starting 2/1.  More  

information can also be found online at  

www.medical-mentoring.com .  Applications must be  

completed online and one teacher evaluation will be due to 

Mrs. Schuh by February 28th.   

 

For questions or more information, contact Mrs. Schuh in the 

guidance department at 882-6912. 

WORLD FAMOUS FISH FRY  

 
Have you ever sampled the delicious fish fry at St. Edwardôs in 

Mackville? If not, find out what all of the excitement is about 

this spring. The parish will once again be holding its fish fry on 

the following dates: 

 

February 16 & 23 

March 2, 9, 16, & 23 

 

Support one of our parishes while enjoying an unforgettable 

meal! 

http://www.medical-mentoring.com/
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Host Families Needed! 

 
Please contact Sarah Shimek 

(sshimek@xaviercatholicschools.org) if you are interested in 

opening up you home and hearts  to an international student 

for the second semester or for the 2018-2019 school year! 

With this great experience, you will also receive a tuition 

credit and a monthly stipend. 

 

Your response to this call is an amazing gift to the St. Francis 

Xavier School System! 

 

 

 

 

 

Orchestra  
 

Winter Concert ï Thursday February 22
th
, 6:30pm 

The Xavier Orchestra will perform our Winter Concert at Xavi-

er High School on February 22nd.  This will be a 7th and 8th 

grade and high school strings concert with a combined full or-

chestra performance of ñInto the Storm.ò In preparation for this 

concert, the 8th grade orchestra class and a select number of 8th 

grade band members will be taking a field trip to the high 

school for a rehearsal in mid-February. This is an exciting time 

for the 8th graders to see a glimpse of the wonderful Fine Arts 

that Xavier has to offer. Please come hear the results of all the 

studentsô hard work! 

 

High School State Honors Orchestra Audition Schedule 
The High School State Honors Orchestra schedule is posted 

online. This orchestra is a great opportunity to play with        

talented musicians across the state. Good luck to all those who 

will be auditioning Saturday, February 3rd. 

 

Solo & Ensemble 
District Solo & Ensemble for the Xavier Orchestra will be on 

Saturday, March 3rd at North High School. In addition to the 

orchestra performing as a class, students have the opportunity to 

prepare solos, duets, trios or quartets for a qualified adjudicator. 

The pieces can be found on the WSMA website. Please encour-

age your son or daughter to participate in this event as it is a 

wonderful opportunity to have another musicianôs feedback on 

your studentôs musical progress. 

 

Laura Kenney, Orchestra Director 

lkenney@xaviercatholicschools.org 

(920)733-6632 ext. 4214 

 

2017-2018 performance dates 
 

Wednesday February 22 ï 7th - 12th Grade Winter Concert, 

6:30pm, XHS Fine Arts Theater 

Saturday March 3 ï District Solo and Ensemble (all day) 

April 2-7 ï Fine Arts Trip to New York City/ Cleveland 

Saturday April 28 ï State Solo and Ensemble, Oshkosh (only 

those receiving a 1* at District) 

Monday May 14 ï Fine Arts Awards Night, 7pm, XHS Fine 

Arts Theater 

Wednesday May 23 ï Spring Concert, 6:30pm, XHS Fine Arts 

Theater 

Wednesday May 30 ï Xavier High School Graduation 

(orchestra performs for this event) 

Orchestra Notes 
 
Incoming students 
Are you considering coming to Xavier High School next 

year? Please be sure to look at the 

Orchestra webpage to see what the orchestra program has to 

offer. We have a wonderful growing orchestra program with 

many fun and exciting events and performance opportunities. 

Please contact Mrs. Kenney with any questions you may 

have.  

 

Xavier Orchestra on Tour! 

Orchestra students started off the Christmas Season on a 

three school tour, spreading the joy of Christmas with their 

wonderful music. St. John in Little Chute, St. Nicolas in 

Freedom and St. Ignatius in Kaukauna received a visit from 

our orchestra. This year, we added a stop at Brookdale Senior 

Living in Appleton. The residents were extremely happy to 

hear the orchestra and converse briefly with the students. 

Thank you to those schools and Brookdale who made the 

time for our visit.  
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World Language Honor Societies 
 
World Language Honor Societies 

 
Chinese, French, German and Spanish students may be  

eligible for membership in one or more of our world  

language honor societies.  To qualify academically, students 

must be sophomores or older and have completed three 

terms of their language at Xavier. Their grade point average 

in the language must be at least 3.5, with no grade lower 

than a B.   

 

In addition to the academic requirements, new members 

must earn a minimum of six service/social/cultural-activity 

points by the end of third term.  Continuing members must 

continue to maintain the 3.5 grade point average in the  

language and earn eight points each year.  The most popular 

ways to earn points have been by preparing and serving  

international meals for family and/or friends, hosting  

international students, working at Food Fair, viewing  

international films, and tutoring students who are struggling 

with language learning. 

 

There are many other opportunities to earn points.  The 

complete list is included on the application for membership, 

which may be obtained from any world language  

teacher.  The deadline for applying for membership, either 

as a new or a continuing member, is Wednesday, March 

21st.  The Academic Awards Night is scheduled 

for Wednesday, May 2nd. 

 

If you have any questions or want more information, please 

contact Connie Rosenbaum at  

crosenbaum@xaviercatholicschools.org or your son or 

daughterôs world language teacher.  

Campus 

Ministry 

With the Christmas season just behind us, the  

season of Lent is just around the corner. Lent begins with 

Ash Wednesday on February 14. All students will be given 

the opportunity to bring home a rice bowl for collecting 

change during the Lenten Season.  All money collected from 

the rice bowl will be donated to Catholic Relief Services.   

 

During the season of Lent students will have an  

opportunity to receive the Sacrament of   

Reconciliation.  Services are scheduled for each class:  

freshmen on Tuesday, February 27,  sophomores on  

Thursday, March 1, juniors on Tuesday, March 6 and  

seniors on Thursday, March 8. All of these services will be 

held at St. Bernard Parish from 9-10:15 am.  We are grateful 

to the many parish priests and retired priests who give of their 

time so that we can offer this to our  

students.   

 

Senior Retreat will be held on Sunday, February 11 at     

Xavier.  We plan for this to be an afternoon for seniors and 

their parents.  It seems that by the time the students are  

seniors their lives are filled with so many activities and often 

times families are running in many different directions.  This 

is a day for parents to spend with just their senior child before 

graduation. We will begin the day by ñbreaking breadò  

together and sharing in a potluck lunch at 12:15 and conclude 

with Mass at 4:15.  Information about the retreat was sent 

home via email in mid-January.  If you are the parent of a 

senior and you did not receive the information, please contact 

Kelly Wilda at 882-6909 or 

kwilda@xaviercatholicschools.org. 

 

We will have Ash Wednesday Mass at 10:30 on Wednesday, 

February 14 at St. Bernard Parish. Fr. Jim Leary of St.    

Joseph Parish will celebrate with us.  As always, parents are 

invited to join us for Mass. 

 

Thinking about summer plans? There is still room on the 

summer service trip to Columbia, SC running June 11-17, 

2018. More information is available through Ms. Wilda in the 

Campus  

Ministry office. 

 

Juniors and Seniors can still sign up for the March 28-30 

Kairos retreat. The retreat is a wonderful way to dig  

deeper into your faith during one of the holiest times of the 

Church yearðLent! See Kelly Wilda for a permission form. 

mailto:%20crosenbaum@xaviercatholicschools.org
mailto:%20crosenbaum@xaviercatholicschools.org


Service Learning in the Art classroom was kicked up a notch a number of years ago when Deacon Tony Abts encouraged everyone 

to take professional development coursework in that area. Of course altruistic behavior has always been part and parcel of Christian 

action but the encouragement prioritized curricular reflection in this arena. 

For the past eight years Xavier High School art students have participated in The Memory Project. Begun in Wisconsin by a former 

Peace Corps volunteer the Project, which pairs high school art students around the country with orphans around the world, challeng-

es the young artists to create portraits of and for orphans. In some cases the portraits are the only possession outside of a change of 

clothes that the orphans can call their own. This year Xavier was paired with a group of children from the Philippians. Mid January 

The Memory Project administration sent Mrs. Zetzman the video they created of the children receiving the portraits created by the 

first term 2D Design class along with 2 members of the Honors Art course. This is truly heartwarming rendition of service learn-

ingðstudents never fail to ooh and ahhh when watching the children in the video react to receiving their portraits. Students partici-

pating: Jessica Kwasny, Sandra Lacabe Durana, Madeline Meyer, Noah Stevenson, Trent Stiehl, Madeline Strick, Roslyn VanAbel, 

Michelle VanAsten, Diego Villegas, Noah Welsh, Chengting Wu, Danni Zhao, Valerie Lambert, and Stella Douglas. 

https://memoryproject.box.com/LynnZetzman  

 

During second term the Honors Art students turned second hand chairs into painted and sculpted art works as a service learning pro-

ject to benefit the BLUME HAITI organization (Building Leaders Using Music Education). ñ BLUME Haiti is a 501 (c) 3 non-profit 

that works with Haitian and International partners to develop leadership skills, awaken individual potential, and create opportunities 

for civic collaboration and economic development through the pursuit of musical excellenceò (quote taken from website). Faculty 

and students from Lawrence University have been long time supporters of BLUME HAITI under the direction of Janet Anthony. The 

Xavier student created chairs as artworks were symbolically representing orchestra ñchairsò though students were told they did not 

have to have a music theme.  These artworks will be auctioned off at the 3d annual Salsa In The Snow event February 15th held at 

Emmanuel United Methodist Church 740 E. College Ave. beginning at 6PM. There is an admission charge at the door which also 

supports the project. It will be an evening of family friendly Salsa music played by Lawrence faculty and friends with dancing en-

courage. Students participating in this service learning assignment: Valerie Lambert, Xi Nan, Andrew Simon, Lucy Sorenson, 

Charissa Wallace, and Danni Zhao. The chair-art pictured was created by Andrew Simon. 

 

The Art Club Tour of Vienna, Budapest, Prague, and Munich Spring Break 2019 will have to be canceled unless 4 more peo-

ple sign up by Valentineôs Day.   If you have any interest in this tour please contact Mrs. Zetzman  

lzetzman@xaviercatholicschools.org 

 

Art News 
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